
Torre Valley North Playing Field  
 
Note from Anthony Butler 
 
 
Although council officers may have been speaking to the cricket club about granting 
them a lease of the premises, the cricket club did not and do not presently have a 
lease and therefore wouldn't have been a consultee in respect of the planning 
application. 
 
As a user of the ground, whether their views should have been obtained is perhaps 
an outcome that the Overview and Scrutiny Board may want to discuss. 
 
I do not consider that what has occurred is sufficient to give rise to a successful 
claim for maladministration by the cricket club against the council. 
  

 


